
Joe  Rogan’s  Bombshell
Interview  with  Dr.  Robert
Malone  on  COVID-19,  ‘Mass
Formation Psychosis’

On a controversial episode of the “Joe Rogan Experience,”
quickly banned on YouTube, Dr. Robert Malone, Medical Director
of The Unity Project, President of the Global COVID Summit and
inventor of mRNA vaccine technology, suggested the U.S. is in
the midst of a “mass formation psychosis” over COVID-19.

“Our government is out of control on this,” Malone, who was
banned from Twitter over the weekend said in an interview with
Rogan.  “And  they  are  lawless.  They  completely  disregard
bioethics. They completely disregard the federal common rule.
They have broken all the rules that I know of, that I’ve been
trained [in] for years and years and years.”

“These mandates … are explicitly illegal” and “are explicitly
inconsistent with the Nuremberg Code,” Malone said, referring
to  the  most  important  document  in  the  history  of  medical
research  ethics  on  human  experimentation.  And  “they  are
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explicitly  inconsistent  with  the  Belmont  report,”  Malone
added, referring to the 1978 report published in the Federal
Register on ethical principles and guidelines for research
involving human subjects.

“They are flat out illegal,” Malone said, “and they don’t
care.”

Malone said Americans are in the midst of what he called “mass
formation  psychosis,”  drawing  parallels  to  the  mentality
developed among the German population in the 1920s and 1930s.
In those years, the Germans “had a highly intelligent, highly
educated population, and they went barking mad. And how did
that happen?” Malone asked.

“When you have a society that has become decoupled from each
other and has free-floating anxiety in a sense that things
don’t make sense, we can’t understand it,” Malone continued.
“And then their attention gets focused by a leader or series
of  events  on  one  small  point  just  like  hypnosis.  They
literally  become  hypnotized  and  can  be  led  anywhere.”

“They will follow that person. It doesn’t matter if they lie
to  them  or  whatever,”  he  said.  People  aren’t  connected
socially anymore, except through social media, and “then this
thing happened,” Malone said referring to the pandemic. “That
is how mass formation psychosis happens and that is what has
happened here.”

Informed consent ‘is not happening’
Malone told Rogan his position is one that revolves around
freedom of choice and informed consent.

“My position is that people should have the freedom of choice,
particularly  for  their  children,  and  that  in  order  to
appropriately choose to participate in a medical experiment,
they have to be properly informed of the risks, as well as the
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benefits,” Malone said. “And so I’ve tried really hard to make
sure people have access to the information about those risks
and potential benefits — true unfiltered academic papers and
raw data, etc.”

“The  policy  that’s  being  implemented  is  one  in  which  no
discussion of the risks is allowed because, by definition,
they would illicit vaccine hesitancy,” and “informed consent
is not only not happening, it’s actively being blocked,” he
said.

The podcast, which is three hours long, goes into detail on
the  suppression  of  therapeutic  drugs  like  ivermectin  and
hydroxychloroquine, the alliance formed between big tech and
the  mainstream  media  to  suppress  COVID  information,  the
corrupt Pfizer clinical trials and financial incentives for
hospitals to hospitalize people for COVID, put them on vents
and attribute deaths to the virus.

“What we’re experiencing is a coordinated media warfare, the
level of which we’ve never seen before and I and my peers who
are experienced in multiple outbreaks have never seen this
level of coordinated propaganda,” Malone said.

Malone, who said he has had COVID twice, received two doses of
Moderna shortly after it was authorized because there was a
rumor at the time that the COVID vaccine could help those with
long COVID — which has since been disproven.

With the second dose, Malone said he developed stage three
hypertension with systolic blood pressure up to 230, postural
orthostatic  tachycardia  syndrome,  irregular  heartbeat  and
narcolepsy. “I’m lucky to be alive,” he said, noting that
people who have natural immunity from having COVID are at a
higher risk of experiencing vaccine adverse events.

Listen to the full interview here:
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